
SACRAMENTS 
Baptism: The celebration of Baptism is a moment of Grace for those to be baptized, for their families, and for the entire Parish Community.   
Preparation class is held the last Tuesday of each month at 7pm. Please call the office to RSVP. A Parish is a certain community of the Christian 
faithful stably constituted in a particular church, whose pastoral care is entrusted to a pastor (Code of Canon Law #515). Therefore, it is  
important for parishioners to register for contact and pastoral reasons. You must have a sponsor letter from the parish in which each of the  
godparents reside. A godparent must have received the sacraments of Baptism, Penance, Holy Communion and, if married, have been married in 
the Catholic Church. 
Marriage: Couples planning to be married must see a priest at least six months prior to the planned marriage. Couples seeking to be married at All 
Saints need to fulfill the All Saints pre-marriage process. The Wedding Coordinator and/or the Pastor will provide the couple with the guidelines and 
secure the date and time of the wedding.  Do not set a date in advance until you have spoken to the pastor. 
Anointing of the Sick: Please call the Parish Office if you or a member of your family need the Sacrament of Anointing. 
After Hours Sick Calls: In case of serious illness after hours, please call 803-627-5297 and leave a message. Messages are checked regularly. 

Parish Staff 
Pastor:   Rev. Agustin Guzman, C.O. 
       803-627-5297, Cell Phone 
Deacons:   Deacon John Hall 
   Deacon Andrew J. Fatovic 
Pastoral 
Assistant:  Brother John Kummer, C.O.  
Secretary:   Wendy Mason (M/T/W) 
Bookkeeper:   Ricki Alley (Th/F) 
Director of 
Religious Ed.:  Joanne Kazista 
Youth Minister: Julie Hall 
 

Under the Administration of the Rock Hill Oratory 
The Rock Hill Oratory Phone:  803-327-2097 
The Rock Hill Oratory Website: www.rockhilloratory.net 

Celebration of the Eucharist  
Saturday Vigil Mass: 5:00 pm 
Sunday Mass:  8:00 am & 11:00 am 
Wednesday, Thursday & Friday Mass: 9:30 am 
 

Reconciliation/Confession 
Saturdays:  3:30-4:30 pm or by appointment 

Physical Address: 530 Highway 274 
Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 5443 
   Lake Wylie, SC  29710 
Phone:  (803) 831-9095 
Fax:    (803) 831-6042 
Email:    allsaintsparish@bellsouth.net 
Website:  www.allsaintslakewylie.com 
 

Church Office Hours 
9:00 am to 3:00 pm Monday-Friday 

All Saints Catholic Church 
Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

July 9, 2017          



 
All Saints’ Parish Committees  

 

Adult Senior Fellowship Peggy Hamilton..701-7334 
Altar Servers, Deacon Andy..……....….609-439-6134 
Annulments, Rita Kincaid ………….….704-907-3607 
Bereavement Ministry, Joan Epping……….831-8060 
  (Grief Share)  Charlene Horgan….…...704-517-9193 
Boy Scouts, Charles Floyd…………..……...222-0118 
Employment Search Ministry, Lou Foery ..627-4743 
Building Maintenance, Jim Tully..………..831-8256 
Bulletin, Wendy Mason.…………………....831-9095 
Catholic Faith Study, Jon and Pat Varvel . .831-8247 
Children’s Choir Vivian Peralta-Mesa 704-910-7942 
Choir (Saturday), Kaye Lewis……..……….831-1983 
Choir (Sunday), Cecilia Carlson………..….389-3233 
Faith Formation, Joanne Kazista..…….803-367-3299 
Finance Council, Jerry Epping………. …...831-6838 
Flowers & Plants, Lucy Quigg .................... 831-0947 
Friends of the Oratory, Jon Varvel ............. 831-8247  
Historian, Carmen Quesada ........................ 746-5373 
Hospice, Mary Doyle……………………….831-8213 
Kitchen, Rich and Sue Kruger………...847-878-9725 
Knights of Columbus, Rick Engel……980-219-8949 
Landscaping, Jim Tully ................................ 831-8256 
Legion of Mary, Janie Davis ………….803-412-2708 
Martha's & Mary's, Peggy Burley ........ 803-701-7558 
Men’s Club, Kirk Bumber……………..803-619-4188 
Newcomers,  Mary Long………………….. 746-5881 
Parish Council, Fr. Agustin Guzman ......... 831-9095 
Parish Nurse, Madelyn Pazicni……………627-5486 
Prayer Shawl, Kathy Rapp .......................... 684-7852 
Prayer Angels, Carla Cullon ........................ 831-8549 
Ranger Rosary, Vivian Peralta-Mesa...704-910-7942 
Respect for Life, Connor Leahy……………746-5545 
RCIA, Brother John Kummer…………803-493-3901 
Sacristy, Margaret McBeth ........................... 831-1381 
Safe Environment, Joanne Kazista.............. 831-2033 
Sec. Franciscan Order, Len Diaddario 704-497-4658 
Wedding Coordinator, Ricki Alley………..831-2063 
Women’s Org., Melinda Bumber……  803-619-4188 

  Youth Ministry/ 
Young Adult,  Julie Hall………………803-831-9095 

The Week Ahead: 
Saturday 7/8, Weekday 

1:00 pm  Sunberg Baptisms 
3:30 pm Confessions 
4:00 pm Respect for Life 
4:30 pm Rosary  
5:00 pm Mass + Agness Perlik 
Msgr. Christopher Latham will be hearing 
confessions and celebrating Mass  
All Saints Charities (physical collection) 
Sunday 7/9, Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

8:00 am Mass + Pro Populo 
11:00 am Mass + Norma Gagne 
All Saints Charities (physical collection) 
Monday 7/10, Weekday 
7:00 pm Legion of Mary 
7:00 pm Men’s CRHP Follow up Meeting 
7:30 pm Boy Scouts 
Tuesday 7/11, Saint Benedict, Abbot 
6:00 pm Knights of Columbus 
Wednesday 7/12, Weekday 
9:30 am Mass + Emily Buffkin 
10:00 am Ranger Rosary 
Thursday 7/13, Weekday 
9:30 am Mass + Edward Rauch 
3:30 pm Choir Practice  
6:30—8:00 pm  HS Discipleship Study 
Friday 7/14, Saint Kateri Tekakwitha, Virgin 
9:30 am Mass + Lois McGrade 
7:00 pm Movie Night 
Saturday 7/15, Saint Bonaventure, Bishop,  

  Doctor of the Church 

10:30 am  Bracamonte/Litaker Wedding 
3:30 pm Confession 
4:30 pm Rosary  
5:00 pm Mass + Mildred Frank 
Infirm Priests 
FOOD DRIVE 
Sunday 7/16, Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

8:00 am Mass + Vincent Collevecchio 
9:30—10:30 am Hospice Presentation 
11:00 am Mass + Pro Populo 
Infirm Priests 
FOOD DRIVE 
5:30 pm  CORE Meeting 
6:30 pm  HS Youth Group 

All parishioners are invited to join our 
Youth Groups on July 19 from 6-8 pm 
for a potluck followed by Adoration and 
Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament 
with a talk from Fr. Agustin. Bring a 
covered dish and join us in the PLC at  
6 pm before going to Adoration  
beginning at 7 pm. Please RSVP what you're 
bringing to Julie Hall at  
allsaintsyouth16@gmail.com. This is a great way 
to spend an evening with the whole family! 

The flowers on the altar this  
weekend were donated  

Terry Clementi 



Retreats, prayer, small groups, and 
games! The teens of our parish need adults to 
volunteer to help make these activities happen. 
Other than completing Safe Environment  
requirements, the only other requirements to 
work with young people are to love the Lord, to 
live a faithful Catholic lifestyle, and the desire 
to share the Gospel with others. Please  
prayerfully consider becoming a Youth Ministry 
volunteer. 

Starting Thursday, August 3rd, there will be Catholic 
Bible Story Hour for pre-school children.  The time 
is from 10:30 am to 11:30 am every Thursday  on 
the second floor of the Parish Life Center. 
There is no registration needed.  Mothers may stay 
for the hour with their child or 
have community with other  
mothers on the first floor. Coffee 
and tea will be available. Any 
questions and/or concerns please 
contact Joanne Kazista. 

Divine Saviour Golf Tournament  
and Luncheon 

Tuesday, July 11th 
Rock Hill Country Club 

 
Like to play golf?  Here is a chance to play 
the beautiful Rock Hill Country Club and 
support Divine Saviour Catholic Church of 
York. There will be a Shotgun Start at 12:00 
noon. Lunch is provided. Pick up a  
Registration Form after Mass on one of the 
tables just inside the church doors. 

July 9, 2017 — Fourteenth 
Sunday in Ordinary Time                                                                
ZEC 9: 9-10; PS 145: 1-2, 8-11,  
13-14; ROM 8: 9, 11-13;             
MT 11: 25-30 

Does the Holy Spirit dwell within 
you? If you are a baptized and confirmed    
Catholic the answer is a resounding “yes.”    
However, a better question might be “Is the Holy 
Spirit alive within you?” We are all gifted with the 
Holy Spirit, but how we respond to that gift varies 
immensely from one person to another.                                                   
St. Paul says as much in the Second Reading 
from his letter to the Romans. Paul says, 
“Whoever does not have the Spirit of Christ does 
not belong to Him. If the Spirit of the one who 
raised Jesus from the dead dwells in you, (He) 
will give life to your mortal bodies also.” This  
produces a number of other questions for us as 
Catholics.                                                      
Given that the Spirit is within us, but does the 
Spirit guide us to Jesus? Are we prepared to be 
more like Jesus? Are we willing to be His        
disciple? And especially, Is the Spirit working in 
our hearts? It is there for each of us, to 
strengthen us and fortify us and to be with us  
always. However, we have to accept and        
embrace that fact. Living a life of stewardship is 
one of the ways we can do that. As our Bishops 
have told us in their pastoral letter on             
stewardship, “Stewardship is how you respond to 
Jesus’ call to discipleship and holiness.”                                                                  
It is a challenge for sure, but it is within the grasp 
and the capability of each of us. We may have to 
work at it, but if we trust in God it is most        
definitely possible. 

The All Saints men's  
CRHP participants. “The  

weekend was exceptional and 
spiritually rewarding.”  VBS FUN!!! 



UPCOMING COLLECTIONS 
July 15-16 Infirm Priests 
July22-23 OPEN   
July 29-30 OPEN  
August 5-6 Friends of the Oratory/Building Fund-
  physical collections 
August 12-13 Archdiocese for the Military Services/ 
  All Saints Charities-physical collection   
August 19-20 Society of St. Peter the Apostle/Holy  
  Ground Fund 

OPEN WEEKDENDS 
     August 26-27           September 16-17 
     October 14-15           October 28-29 
     November 25-26              December 23-24 
     December 30-31 

CHILDREN’S SUMMER MOVIE NIGHTS 
Age appropriate films  

Friday nights from 7 pm to 9 pm on: 
July 14, July 28 and August 11 

 

Contact Joanne Kazista for  
Information at 

 803-367-3299 or  
faith-formation@bellsouth.net 

Faith Formation News 

Employment Opportunity 
 
Company:  Hertz Rental Car 
Position:     Transporter 
Location:  Based in Gastonia, covering the Charlotte Area 
Job Summary:  Transports/moves vehicles between the Charlotte Airport and Off-airport locations 
Requirements:  Must be 20+ years old; valid driver’s license; scheduling flexibility 
Starting Pay:  $8.00 per hour (This is a casual, part time position) 
Contact:   hertz.com webpage to apply (specify Gastonia location) 
 
The Employment Search Ministry would appreciate your feedback related to your experiences or success in applying 
for any positions. We would also be grateful for any new job opportunities that you may be aware of that we could 
share with our fellow parishioners. Please contact Lou Foery at 803.627.4743 with any questions or comments. 

TODAY'S READINGS 
First Reading -- Rejoice heartily, O Jerusalem! For 
see, your savior comes (Zechariah 9:9-10). 
Psalm -- I will praise your name for ever, my king 
and my God (Psalm 145). 
Second Reading -- The one who 
raised Christ from death will give 
life to your mortal bodies 
also (Romans 8:9, 11-13). 
Gospel -- Come, all you who labor 
and are burdened, and I will give 
you rest (Matthew 11:25-30).  

Faith Formation and Confirmation registration forms 
plus instructions/information are on a table in the  
Parish Life Center.  Deadline for enrollment is  
August 30th.  Any questions and/or  
concerns, please direct them to  
Joanne Kazista. 

Because of an early bulletin deadline the 
collection results for July 2, 2017 will be in 
next weeks bulletin. HOSPICE PRESENTATION 

Carol Ann Lawler 
This presentation gives an overview of hospice  
services that include: 
    How do you know when it is time for hospice? 
    What is the process for coming under care? 
    Who pays for hospice services? 
    What is the difference between hospice &  
    palliative care? 
    Did you know you have a choice in hospice  
    providers? 
Sunday, July 16th from 9:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. 

Our next High School Discipleship Group is this 
Thursday, July 13 from 6:30-8:00 pm in the 
PLC. If you weren't able to come to the first 
meetings, that's OK, you can still come! We're 
going through the "Follow Me" study from  
YDisciple on FORMED. Go 
to formed.org and make an 
account with the parish code 
T2DVPN to watch the first 
session.  



Saint Kateri Tekakwitha given 
the name Tekakwitha, baptized 
as Catherine and informally 
known as Lily of the Mo-
hawks (1656 – April 17, 1680), is 
a Roman Catholic saint who was 
an Algonquin-Mohawk laywoman. 
Born in the Mohawk village of 
Ossernenon, on the south side of the Mohawk 
River, she contracted smallpox in an epidemic; 
her family died and her face was scarred. She 
converted to Roman Catholicism at age      
nineteen, when she was renamed Kateri,     
baptized in honor of Saint Catherine of Siena.  
Refusing to marry, she left her village and 
moved for the remaining 5 years of her life to 
the Jesuit mission village of Kahnawake, south 
of Montreal in New France, now Canada. 

Tekakwitha took a devout vow of perpetual                
virginity. Upon her death at the age of 24,     
witnesses said that minutes later her scars  
vanished and her face appeared radiant and 
beautiful. Known for her virtue of chastity 
and mortification of the flesh, as well as         
being shunned by some of her tribe for her    
religious conversion to Catholicism, she is the 
fourth Native American to be venerated in the 
Roman Catholic Church and the first to be   
canonized. 

Under the pontificate of Pope John Paul II, she 
was beatified in 1980 and canonized by Pope 
Benedict XVI at Saint Peter's Basilica on 21  
October 2012. Various miracles and               
supernatural events are attributed to her        
intercession. 

INFIRM PRIEST  
Our diocese has a strong history of dedicated men who 
have offered a lifetime of service to the Catholic faithful 
here in South Carolina.  Even before the establishment of 
our diocese in 1820, groups of dedicated priests served our 
region.  That tradition of service continues to this day.  A 
primary goal of our diocese is to properly care for our 
priests by providing them much needed medical attention.  
While health insurance provides much of the necessary 
support, many priests need care that may not be fully  
covered. 
Provide our ill or retired priests with our care and support 
in this time of escalating medical costs by giving to our 
collection for infirm priests.  These priests have spent their 
lives caring for others and helping those most in need.  I 
am confident that we will continue to do our best to care 
for them as well.  

Most Reverend Robert E. Guglielmone 
    Bishop of Charlestion 

“. . . and you will find rest for yourselves. For my 
yoke is easy, and my burden light." Find out how 
Love and communication can ease your burdens by  
participating in a Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
weekend. The next weekends are: Oct 13-15, 2017 
in Myrtle Beach, SC and Nov 10-12, 2017 in  
ATLANTIC BEACH, NC. Early sign up is  
recommended. For more information visit our 
website at: https://SCMarriageMatters.org  
or contact us at  
applications@scmarriagematters.org  
or 803-810-9602. 

CAMPUS MINISTRY PROGRAMS 
“We wish to congratulate the graduating high school seniors of the parish! As we send them forth 
with our prayers, let’s work to keep them connected to the faith during the college years. Please 
watch a video that Bishop Guglielmone has put out about a partnership with the Newman  
Connection - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mS7CuYkaRVs&t=1s. Student information may 
be entered online at https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/DHY3Z6D.  This will ensure that  
personal invitations and a welcome are extended to students in the fall.” 

Six of our High School students and  
four from St. Philip Neri are  
attending the Steubenville Atlanta  
Conference this weekend! Please pray for 
the students and  
chaperones as we join 
several thousand other 
teens in Georgia for the 
weekend. 

FOOD FOR FAMILIES 
The All Saints council of the Knights of  
Columbus will sponsor the FOOD DRIVE 
for CAAC the weekend of  July 15th and 
July 16th. Please be generous!! 


